Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting at HOA Office.  

Tracy Butzko, Bob Marshall, Diana Kuhr, Joe Raniero attended in person; Dianne Matthes and Mary Perisic via telephone
January, 14, 2019
· The meeting was called to order at approximately 5:40 p.m. 
· One change to the November HOA board meeting minutes, the letter explaining Sperlonga did not go out with the coupon books, other than that, no changes.

· Joe and Tracy reported that there is 16K in the operating account and 81K in the reserve account, 3K under budget YTD.

· Tracy is going to send out the letter to all homeowners explaining Sperlonga (a credit reporting service) and notifying them that it will go into effect on March 1, 2019, giving homeowners a 30 day notice.

· The sign was repaired at the 28th Street entrance, the outage was caused by a bad LED fixture and was fixed with only a labor charge.
· Sections of the perimeter fencing along Jahn fell down, Tracy will arrange for those sections to be repaired until replacement of that fence takes place later on in 2019.
· Tracy will get a quote for painting the mail box kiosks, it will be discussed at a later date when we have prices before making a decision.

· Monty Laughlin attended the meeting as a guest, he is concerned about some trees in the common area behind his house, Tracy will follow-up with the county and an arborist to confirm what the HOA is allowed and not allowed to do regarding those trees.

· Tracy will get prices for an upgrade to the gate software and will have that available at a later meeting for discussion.
· Safety loops will be repaired at the 28th and 30th Street gates, recommended by our maintenance contract to have them checked out.
· Someone is disposing of vodka bottles along Jahn and 32nd Streets but no idea of who is doing it.
· A new “slow” sign is being ordered and will be installed when it is received.

· The Tree/Sidewalk Survey will be sent out as a blast email within the next few days, Bob will report on the results at a later meeting.
· Everyone unofficially welcomed Mary Perisic to the board.  Mary brought up the subject of surveillance cameras at the 25th St. gate, it will be discussed in length at a future meeting.

· The next HOA Board Meeting will be scheduled sometime in April, the actual date/time/ place TBD.
The meeting was adjoined.

Dianne Matthes, Bridgewood Estates HOA Secretary
